
 
May 2, 2025 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

 

I am writing to request community project funding for City of Dallas Santos Rodriguez 

Recreation Center Project in Fiscal Year 2026.  The entity to receive funding for this project is 

the City of Dallas, and the project will be located at 2807 Harry Hines Boulevard (Pike Park), 

Dallas, TX 75201. The funding would be used to fully renovate the community center run by the 

City of Dallas which has been in desperate need of capital investment for many years due to 

crumbling infrastructure.  The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds as the project 

promotes community well-being, supports youth development, fosters social cohesion, and 

generates economic benefits for the neighborhood in which the community center is in as well as 

the city as a whole.   

 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized 

by 42 U.S.C.5305(a)(4). 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my 

immediate family. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Jasmine Crockett 

Member of Congress 
 

The Honorable Tom Cole 

Chair 

House Committee on Appropriations 

H-307 The Capitol 

Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Ranking Member 

House Committee on Appropriations 

H-307 The Capitol 

Washington, D.C. 20515 


